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The effects of these proposed rules will be felt even more severely by the communities
we and our correspondent clients serve. In Alabama, no industry is more closely tied to local
communities than our community banks. Community banks are actively involved in their
communities. Virtually every family, in every community, has a family member that works for,
invests in, or relies on the local bank. If these banks become branches of regional or
international institutions, the towns and communities will be truly harmed as jobs are reduced
and community support begins to vanish.

Conclusion

While we understand the proposed rules were not meant to harm community banks and
are intended to prevent another crisis like the painful one that we are hopefully exiting, these
rules do not match the cause. Alabama’s community banks have remained remarkably strong
and stable through these tough times. They have continued to look for sound loans and to grow
responsibly. They have continued to play by the rules they were asked to play by before the
crisis began. Yet since the release of the proposed rules, we have had discussions with many of
our correspondent customers that the cost of complying with these new standards will simply be
too much, with no increase in the strength of the banks.

We ask that your agencies consider the disproportionate impact that the proposed rules
are likely to have on community banks and others around the country. In doing so, we hope that
you will consider adopting the following:

¢ Withdraw the proposals in order to take more time to study the potential impacis of
various components of the proposals;

¢ Exempting, as originally contemplated by the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform Act,
financial institutions of under $15 billion in assets from the proposed rules;

s Allowing all barks, or at a minimum those with $15 billion or less in assets, to
grandfather in existing loans under current risk-weighting guidelines;

¢ Eliminating or reducing the scope of the revisions to the deductions, such as AOCI,
from Capital;

« Eliminating or reducing the scope of the increases to the risk-weighting of residential
mortgages, past due loans and HVCRE;

¢ Allowing existing trust-preferred securities to continue to be counted towards capital
at the holding company level for institutions with less than $15 billion in assets as set
forth in the Collins Amendment to Dodd-Frank.

Again, we appreciate the opportunity to comment on these proposed rules. We hope that

you will seriously consider these comments and the effect that these rules will have on our local
bariks and local communities,
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Sincerely,

NI PO IE—

Michael J. Gillfillan

Chairman and CEO
oe: John Harrison,
Superintendent

Alabama State Banking Department
Thomas Dujenski,

Regional Director
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
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